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Recently I was visiting with a producer and
we were talking about the Show-Me-
Select Replacement Heifer Program. Dur-

ing our conversation, we both agreed we have
some excellent cattle raised and developed in
our state. His statement, “look at the quality of
feeder cattle we raise,” this reflects on the qual-
ity of cattle raised in our area. The Show-Me-
Select Replacement Heifer Program works with
beef producers in developing and/or acquiring
heifers that have followed and met the Show-
Me-Select Replacement Heifer guidelines. An-
other comment the producer made was “we
have significantly improved our herds over the
last twenty years.” Part of this improvement
comes from developing good replacement
heifers that will be productive cows over the
long haul.

On Saturday, December 1, 2007, nine con-
signors from North Central and Northwest Mis-
souri offered 148 head of Show-Me-Select
replacement heifers for sale at the Green City
Livestock Market in Green City, Missouri. These
148 head of heifers were sold in 39 lots with an
average selling price of $1,365 per head. The top
lot sold for $1,750/heifer (five head of commer-
cial angus heifers, half sisters and bred AI to
angus bulls that were in the top 5 percent of the
angus breed for calving ease). Overall, AI (Arti-
ficial Inseminated) bred heifers sold for an av-
erage of $1,362/head, while natural bred

heifers sold for an average of $1,247/head, and
mixed AI and natural bred lots sold for
$1,675/head. Heifers by breed were three head
of Simmental-Angus cross heifers sold for
$1,600, four head of registered Angus heifers
sold for $1,525, five head of Maine-Angus cross
heifers sold for $1,455, one Gelbvieh heifer sold
for $1,300, and 135 head of Angus or Angus
cross heifers sold for average an of $1,352. We
had 128 heifers average $1,371 that where
scheduled to start calving in February, 18
heifers average $1,319 that where scheduled to
calve in March, and two heifers averaged $1,350
that were scheduled to calve in April. All 148
heifers were sold to buyers from Missouri.

If you are interested in learning more about
the Show-Me-Select Replacement Heifer Pro-
gram or would like to participate in the 2008
Show-Me-Select Replacement Heifer Program,
contact the livestock specialist in your area or
Chris Zumbrunnen, Sullivan County Extension
Center, (660)265-4541 zumbrunnenc@mis-
souri.edu; or Jim Humphrey, Andrew County
Extension Center, (816)324-3147
humphreyjr@missouri.edu. Missouri’s Show-
Me-Select Replacement Heifer Program is a co-
operative effort between Show-Me-Select
Replacement Heifers, LLC; participating pro-
ducers; and University of Missouri Extension.
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